
NOTICE
The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Public Safety Committee on
Wednesday, July 22, 2009 at 6:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room, City Hall, Lower
Level, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589.

CALL TO ORDER
1. Minutes of the Public Safety Committee meeting of June 24, 2009.

COMMUNICATIONS:

OLD BUSINESS
1. **Operators License Renewal Application(s): Dan Batker (Police Chief to bring report
and past conviction record), Martha Gonzales (2nd request), Alex Meredith (2nd request).

NEW BUSINESS:
1. **Operators License application for Peter Natvig.
2. Application for Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” Retailers License for St. Ann Parish for

Fall Festival on September 19, 2009 from 6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.
3. Appointment of a new Agent, Ultra Mart Foods (Pick N Save): Wilbur C. Buchanan
4. Ordinance amendment to sections 70-201 Four Hour Parking; 70-195 Thirty Minute

Parking and 70-199 Handicapped Parking.
5. Ordinance amendment section 70-135 reserved Parking-Parking stalls to be designated

for City Hall parking in the area between the Public Safety Building and Fire Station
6. Discussion on past outdoor events at Deak’s and Stella’s. Police Chief Pat O’Connor
7. Limited visibility concern when making a left turn out of the downtown Post Office:

Police Chief Pat O’Connor.
8. Request for a Handicapped Parking stall on Main Street in front of the Post Office.
9. Request for a 4-way stop sign at Morris Street and Ridge Street.
10. Identify future agenda items.

ADJOURNMENT
** Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person(s) and
then re-open for the regular course of business.

SENT TO:
Larry Weiss, Chair Dave McKichan, Vice Chair
Ross Scovotti Eric Olstad
cc:
Mayor Jim Griffin (packet)
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan (packet)
Department Heads (via e-mail)
Council Members (via e-mail)
Police Chief O’Connor (packet)
Bill-Post Office
Kara Roisum

City Attorney (packet)
Lib. Clerical Asst. D Myren (e-mail)
Sto Newspapers/ Wisc State Journal
T. Fleres/D. Blaney (e-mail)
Wilbur Buchanan
Laura Burno

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior
to 4:30 p.m.





PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, June 24, 2009 - 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan, Ross Scovotti, and Eric Olstad.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin, EMS Director Cathy
Rigdon, City Clerk Luann Alme, Alderman Ron Christianson, Dan & Jodi Hanson, Maggie
McKichan, Dan Batker, Lori Ellis, David Atkins, Robert Vesterdahl and Tom Selbo.


Call to Order: Alderman Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Minutes of the Public Safety Meeting of May 27, 2009: Moved by McKichan, seconded
by Olstad, to approve the minutes as presented. Carried unanimously.


City of Stoughton Public Use AED (Automatic External Defibrillator) Policy: EMS
Director Cathy Rigdon gave a presentation on the portable AED’s. She explained the City
has been granted 34 of the AED units and they will be spread throughout the city
departments. The city departments will pay for replacement batteries and any pads which
are used. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council approve the
Automatic Defibrillator (AED) Policy. Carried unanimously.


Application for outdoor alcohol consumption permit: Bella Roma located at 620
Nygaard St: Alderman Scovotti explained Bella Roma was unclear of how the process
worked when applying for the outdoor events they would like to hold. Instead of an actual
outdoor consumption permit, they want to one outdoor event per month, similar to what
Deak’s and Stella’s have done in the past. Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to
recommend Council approve Bella Roma’s request for their outdoor events based on the
criteria listed:


1) Principals of Bella Roma produce documentation showing any major objection
from neighbors regarding the outdoor events.


2) Principals of Bella Roma meet with Police Chief Pat O’Connor to work out exact
layout of the outdoor events in the parking lot; with the required fencing
restrictions, security, noise reduction, and any other required restrictions.


3) The first outdoor event is a test event; if any issues arise the remaining
scheduled outdoor events will be cancelled. If there aren’t any complaints, then
the rest of events will be approved on the scheduled dates (yet to be determined
and provided) through October of 2009. Carried unanimously.


Operator’s License Applications:
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olsted to recommend Council grant an Operator’s license
to Maggie McKichan contingent upon no delinquent fees or fines due to the city. Motion
carried with Alderman McKichan abstaining.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Dan Batker’s Operator’s license renewal
to the next Public Safety meeting, and to direct Police Chief Pat O’Connor to obtain the
police report and any past history of convictions and bring the information back to the next
Public Safety meeting. Mr. Batker requested to waive his appearance at the next meeting.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Weiss to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Lori Ellis based on the information provided by Ms. Ellis. Aldperson Scovotti
asked that a copy of the letters from the applicant’s counselor be included in the Council
packet materials and Ms. Ellis agreed. Carried unanimously.







Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
June 24, 2009
Page 2


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Robert Vesterdahl contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Thomas Selbo contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers license: Friends of
Norwegian Culture Inc. for a “Dancers to Norway” fundraiser to be held at the
Stoughton Wellness & Athletic Center (SWAC) on September 12, 2009: Dan Hanson
explained the fundraising event is to raise money for the Norwegian Dancers trip to Norway.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary “Class
B”/”Class B” retailer’s license to the Friends of Norwegian Culture for their fundraising
event. Carried unanimously.


Badger Tracs Grant: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin explained the Badger Tracs grant.
Badger Tracs is a program that allows direct access to Department of Transportation
Licensing and Registration files for data by the officer on the road. They have received
$42,000 in grant money, and they need to raise another $30,000 in order to purchase the
equipment. The equipment would have an annual cost of approximately $11,700.00 to
maintain the equipment. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council
support the Badger Tracs program with the understanding the equipment is paid through
grant money. Carried unanimously.


Review policy and guidelines regarding required restrictions for granting Class”A”
Beer & Liquor Licenses: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to take no action at this
time, and to instruct staff to present information to the attorney to see if he feels the City
needs a policy in place. City Clerk Luann Alme made an amendment to the motion, and
requested that staff contact the League of Municipalities regarding this issue instead of
contacting the attorney. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5th Street. (5th


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5th Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5th Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5th Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
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Future agenda items:
Police report and conviction records for Dan Batker.
Ordinance amendment for parking in the area formally known at 5th Street on the side
of City Hall.
Possible ordinance to designate parking in the area between old fire station garage and
police department.
Summary of outdoor events from Deak’s and Stella’s.


Adjournment: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan, to adjourn the meeting at 7:40
p.m. Carried unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, June 24, 2009 - 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan, Ross Scovotti, and Eric Olstad.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin, EMS Director Cathy
Rigdon, City Clerk Luann Alme, Alderman Ron Christianson, Dan & Jodi Hanson, Maggie
McKichan, Dan Batker, Lori Ellis, David Atkins, Robert Vesterdahl and Tom Selbo.


Call to Order: Alderman Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Minutes of the Public Safety Meeting of May 27, 2009: Moved by McKichan, seconded
by Olstad, to approve the minutes as presented. Carried unanimously.


City of Stoughton Public Use AED (Automatic External Defibrillator) Policy: EMS
Director Cathy Rigdon gave a presentation on the portable AED’s. She explained the City
has been granted 34 of the AED units and they will be spread throughout the city
departments. The city departments will pay for replacement batteries and any pads which
are used. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council approve the
Automatic Defibrillator (AED) Policy. Carried unanimously.


Application for outdoor alcohol consumption permit: Bella Roma located at 620
Nygaard St: Alderman Scovotti explained Bella Roma was unclear of how the process
worked when applying for the outdoor events they would like to hold. Instead of an actual
outdoor consumption permit, they want to one outdoor event per month, similar to what
Deak’s and Stella’s have done in the past. Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to
recommend Council approve Bella Roma’s request for their outdoor events based on the
criteria listed:


1) Principals of Bella Roma produce documentation showing any major objection
from neighbors regarding the outdoor events.


2) Principals of Bella Roma meet with Police Chief Pat O’Connor to work out exact
layout of the outdoor events in the parking lot; with the required fencing
restrictions, security, noise reduction, and any other required restrictions.


3) The first outdoor event is a test event; if any issues arise the remaining
scheduled outdoor events will be cancelled. If there aren’t any complaints, then
the rest of events will be approved on the scheduled dates (yet to be determined
and provided) through October of 2009. Carried unanimously.


Operator’s License Applications:
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olsted to recommend Council grant an Operator’s license
to Maggie McKichan contingent upon no delinquent fees or fines due to the city. Motion
carried with Alderman McKichan abstaining.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Dan Batker’s Operator’s license renewal
to the next Public Safety meeting, and to direct Police Chief Pat O’Connor to obtain the
police report and any past history of convictions and bring the information back to the next
Public Safety meeting. Mr. Batker requested to waive his appearance at the next meeting.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Weiss to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Lori Ellis based on the information provided by Ms. Ellis. Aldperson Scovotti
asked that a copy of the letters from the applicant’s counselor be included in the Council
packet materials and Ms. Ellis agreed. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Dan Batker’s Operator’s license renewal
to the next Public Safety meeting, and to direct Police Chief Pat O’Connor to obtain the
police report and any past history of convictions and bring the information back to the next
Public Safety meeting. Mr. Batker requested to waive his appearance at the next meeting.
Carried unanimously.
















Maria Hougan


From: Karl Manthe


Sent: Wednesday, July 08, 2009 3:31 PM


To: Pat O Connor; Maria Hougan


Cc: Jim Griffin; Rodney J. Scheel


Subject: Request for Public Safety Committee


Page 1 of 1


7/9/2009


Chief O'Connor,


Bill from the Stoughton Post office has requested to have a first stall next to the post
office driveway on Main Street an "Handicap Stall". The Post Office installed a new
ramp into the Post Office and would like to have a parking stall designated for handicap
parking.


Can you please put this on the next Public Safety Committee Agenda and notify
the Post Office of the meeting.


I believe there was a study done a few years ago related to handicap parking in the
downtown district that Rodney may be able to assist you with.


Thanks


Karl


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent - City of Stoughton
515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Ph - 608-873-6303
Fax - 608-877-8387
email: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
City Web Site: www.cityofstoughton.com
Population: 12,865








Maria Hougan


From: Karl Manthe


Sent: Thursday, July 09, 2009 11:05 AM


To: Pat O Connor


Cc: Maria Hougan


Subject: Request for Public Safety Committee


Page 1 of 1


7/9/2009


Pat,


I had a resident call to request a 4-way stop at Morris St & Ridge St. The
resident claims people park real close to the intersection with vans and other large
vehicles making it difficult to see.


Let me know if you have any questions


Karl


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent - City of Stoughton
515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Ph - 608-873-6303
Fax - 608-877-8387
email: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
City Web Site: www.cityofstoughton.com
Population: 12,865
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Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Robert Vesterdahl contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Thomas Selbo contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers license: Friends of
Norwegian Culture Inc. for a “Dancers to Norway” fundraiser to be held at the
Stoughton Wellness & Athletic Center (SWAC) on September 12, 2009: Dan Hanson
explained the fundraising event is to raise money for the Norwegian Dancers trip to Norway.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary “Class
B”/”Class B” retailer’s license to the Friends of Norwegian Culture for their fundraising
event. Carried unanimously.


Badger Tracs Grant: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin explained the Badger Tracs grant.
Badger Tracs is a program that allows direct access to Department of Transportation
Licensing and Registration files for data by the officer on the road. They have received
$42,000 in grant money, and they need to raise another $30,000 in order to purchase the
equipment. The equipment would have an annual cost of approximately $11,700.00 to
maintain the equipment. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council
support the Badger Tracs program with the understanding the equipment is paid through
grant money. Carried unanimously.


Review policy and guidelines regarding required restrictions for granting Class”A”
Beer & Liquor Licenses: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to take no action at this
time, and to instruct staff to present information to the attorney to see if he feels the City
needs a policy in place. City Clerk Luann Alme made an amendment to the motion, and
requested that staff contact the League of Municipalities regarding this issue instead of
contacting the attorney. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s licenseMoved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s licenseMoved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s licenseMoved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
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Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Robert Vesterdahl contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Thomas Selbo contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers license: Friends of
Norwegian Culture Inc. for a “Dancers to Norway” fundraiser to be held at the
Stoughton Wellness & Athletic Center (SWAC) on September 12, 2009: Dan Hanson
explained the fundraising event is to raise money for the Norwegian Dancers trip to Norway.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary “Class
B”/”Class B” retailer’s license to the Friends of Norwegian Culture for their fundraising
event. Carried unanimously.


Badger Tracs Grant: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin explained the Badger Tracs grant.
Badger Tracs is a program that allows direct access to Department of Transportation
Licensing and Registration files for data by the officer on the road. They have received
$42,000 in grant money, and they need to raise another $30,000 in order to purchase the
equipment. The equipment would have an annual cost of approximately $11,700.00 to
maintain the equipment. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council
support the Badger Tracs program with the understanding the equipment is paid through
grant money. Carried unanimously.


Review policy and guidelines regarding required restrictions for granting Class”A”
Beer & Liquor Licenses: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to take no action at this
time, and to instruct staff to present information to the attorney to see if he feels the City
needs a policy in place. City Clerk Luann Alme made an amendment to the motion, and
requested that staff contact the League of Municipalities regarding this issue instead of
contacting the attorney. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
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APPLICATION FOR TEMPORARY CLASS "B"/"CLASS B" RETAILER'S LICENSE


See Additional Information on reverse side. Contact the municipal clerk if you have questions.


FEE ~ }b .62-. Application Date 0 7 / 15 / 2 009


Town [] Village III City of St._o_u---==-g_h_t_o_n~~~~~_ County of Dane


The named organization applies for: (check appropriate box(es).)


[{] A Temporary Class "B" license to sell fermented malt beverages at picnics or similar gatherings under s. 125.26(6), Wis, Stats.


~A Temporary "Class B" license to sell wine at picnics or similar gatherings under s. 125.51(10), Wis. Stat.


at the premises described below during a special event beginning __9~l_~~l~gg~.._and ending 09/20/2009 and agrees
to comply with all law, resolution, ordinances and regulations (state, federal or local) affecting the sale of fermented malt beverages
and/or wine if the license is granted.


1. ORGANIZATION (check appropriate box) [] Bona fide Club [{:I Church
(a) Name St. Ann Parish '~2- _
(b) Address 323 N. Van Buren St.


(Street)


(c) Date organized J:?r?
(d) If corporation, give date of incorporation II)10
(e) Names and addresses of all officers:


President Bi Morlino


Vice President . Gerard


Secreta rY-!c?_~I?:.J:3c?~~rl~I?: ...._________
Treasurer Frank Parkel


(f) Name and address of manager or person in charge of affair: Kara Roi sum, 3381 Old S


J?!_oughton, WI 53589


Lodge/Society [] Veteran's Organization Fair Association


D Town [] Village [{] City


Rd. ,


2. LOCATION OF PREMISES WHERE BEER ANDIOR WINE WILL BE SOLD:


(a) Street number 323 N. Van Buren St.


(b) Lot North Side
-----------------------------


(c) Do premises occupy all or part of building? _P_a__r_t _


Cd) If part of building, describe fully all premises covered under this application, which floor or floors, or room or rooms, license is to


cover tent in Northside lot of church


Block ..__...__


3. NAME OF EVENT


(a) List name of the event St. Ann Fall Festival


(b) Dates of event§EO!:Jt::EO!'1p_er ~~=~, 20 0 9 __lf!··t}J2il{YJ~_Jl"0Pf>'~


DECLARATION


The Officer(s) of the organization, individually and together, declare under penalties of law that the information provided in this application
is true and correct to the best of their knowledge and belief.


St. Ann Parish
(Name of Organization)


Officer ----- --- - (ShlnatureA1atej .-...... .


Officer
(Signature/date)


Officer __ ~~
(Signature/data)


Date Filed with Clerk ---~4-~-
Date Granted by Council _


Date Reported to Councilor Board ~ ._. _


License No. _


AT-315 (R. 4-09) wrsconsm Departrnent of Revenue
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Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Robert Vesterdahl contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Thomas Selbo contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers license: Friends of
Norwegian Culture Inc. for a “Dancers to Norway” fundraiser to be held at the
Stoughton Wellness & Athletic Center (SWAC) on September 12, 2009: Dan Hanson
explained the fundraising event is to raise money for the Norwegian Dancers trip to Norway.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary “Class
B”/”Class B” retailer’s license to the Friends of Norwegian Culture for their fundraising
event. Carried unanimously.


Badger Tracs Grant: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin explained the Badger Tracs grant.
Badger Tracs is a program that allows direct access to Department of Transportation
Licensing and Registration files for data by the officer on the road. They have received
$42,000 in grant money, and they need to raise another $30,000 in order to purchase the
equipment. The equipment would have an annual cost of approximately $11,700.00 to
maintain the equipment. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council
support the Badger Tracs program with the understanding the equipment is paid through
grant money. Carried unanimously.


Review policy and guidelines regarding required restrictions for granting Class”A”
Beer & Liquor Licenses: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to take no action at this
time, and to instruct staff to present information to the attorney to see if he feels the City
needs a policy in place. City Clerk Luann Alme made an amendment to the motion, and
requested that staff contact the League of Municipalities regarding this issue instead of
contacting the attorney. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.
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AN ORDINANCE TO CREATE SECTION 70-201
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do
ordain as follows:


1. Section 70-201 of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby created to read as
follows:


70-201. Four Hour Parking.


No vehicle shall be parked or left standing for longer than four hours at the
following locations:


On the west east side of the 300 block of South Fifth Street City Hall from 7:00
a.m. to 8:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, unless otherwise marked.


2. The Street Department shall install the signs as described above.


3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of
Stoughton held on the day of .


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: __________________________
James Griffin, Mayor


Noes:


Adopted: __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk


Published:


s:\common\lja\amendtrafficsigns54 (draft)
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AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 70-195
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do
ordain as follows:


1. Section 70-195 of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended to read as
follows:


70-195 Thirty-minute parking limit.


No vehicle shall be parked or left standing for longer than 30 minutes at the
following locations:


(2.) On the three two northernmost parking stalls on the west east side of the
300 block of South Fifth Street City Hall . from 7:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.,
Monday through Friday.


2. The Street Department shall remove and install the signs as described above.


3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of
Stoughton held on the day of .


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: __________________________
James Griffin, Mayor


Noes


Adopted __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk


Published:


s:\common\lja\amendtrafficsigns52(draft 30 min)
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AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 70-199


OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do
ordain as follows:


1. Section 70-199 of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended to read
as follows:


70-199 Handicapped parking and van accessible stall and access aisle.


Handicapped parking and van accessible stall and access shall be provided in
the following locations:


(1.) In the northernmost stall of the west row in the municipal parking lot at the
corner of Main Street and Fourth Street.


(2) In the southernmost stalls of the east side of City Hall parking.


2. The Street Department shall install the signs as described above.


3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of
Stoughton held on the _________ day of _________, 2009.


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: _______ __________________________
James Griffin, Mayor


Noes: _______


Adopted: _______ __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk


Published: _______


F:\common\lja\amendtrafficsigns handicapped








Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
June 24, 2009
Page 2


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Martha Gonsolez Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to table Alex Meredith’s Operator’s license
application review to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Robert Vesterdahl contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Thomas Selbo contingent upon no delinquent fines or fees due to the city.
Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” retailers license: Friends of
Norwegian Culture Inc. for a “Dancers to Norway” fundraiser to be held at the
Stoughton Wellness & Athletic Center (SWAC) on September 12, 2009: Dan Hanson
explained the fundraising event is to raise money for the Norwegian Dancers trip to Norway.
Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary “Class
B”/”Class B” retailer’s license to the Friends of Norwegian Culture for their fundraising
event. Carried unanimously.


Badger Tracs Grant: Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin explained the Badger Tracs grant.
Badger Tracs is a program that allows direct access to Department of Transportation
Licensing and Registration files for data by the officer on the road. They have received
$42,000 in grant money, and they need to raise another $30,000 in order to purchase the
equipment. The equipment would have an annual cost of approximately $11,700.00 to
maintain the equipment. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to recommend Council
support the Badger Tracs program with the understanding the equipment is paid through
grant money. Carried unanimously.


Review policy and guidelines regarding required restrictions for granting Class”A”
Beer & Liquor Licenses: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to take no action at this
time, and to instruct staff to present information to the attorney to see if he feels the City
needs a policy in place. City Clerk Luann Alme made an amendment to the motion, and
requested that staff contact the League of Municipalities regarding this issue instead of
contacting the attorney. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.


Parking at City Hall: Parking restrictions to the area formally known as 5thth Street. (5thth


Street along City Hall was vacated due to the new Fire Station): Alderman McKichan
stated he would like to see the same parking restrictions to the area except change the
wording to eliminate “5thth Street” and have staff recommend the proper wording for that area
which was formally “5thth Street”. Alderman Scovotti would like to have the area between the
old fire station and police station designated for additional city hall parking with marked lines
and spaces, and bring back a possible ordinance for parking in this area to the next Public
Safety meeting. Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to have staff draft an ordinance
to change/update the wording for the parking restrictions formally on 5thth Street and bring
back to the next Public Safety meeting. Carried unanimously.







O - - 09


AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 70-190
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE


The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do
ordain as follows:


1. Section 70-135 of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended to read
as follows:


Sec. 70-135 Reserved EMS & City Hall Parking


(1.) Three “EMS Parking Only” parking stalls are established on the west side of
South Fourth Street, two of which are south of South Street and south of the
driveway to the municipal utilities building parking lot and are north of the EMS
driveway at the municipal utilities building. One stall is north of the driveway to
the Municipal Utilities building parking lot and south of the entrance to Uniroyal.


(2.) “City Hall Parking Only” stalls to be designated in the area between the
Public Safety Building and the Fire Station south of the alley.


2. The Street Department shall install the signs as described above.


3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.


Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of
Stoughton held on the day of .


VOTE: APPROVED:


Ayes: __________________________
James Griffin., Mayor


Noes:


Adopted: __________________________
Luann J. Alme, City Clerk


Published
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Complaint or Request for Service

C:\Documents and Settings\mhougan
Left Turn from Post Office (4) (2).doc


Please return this form to the City Ha


Date: 6/24/2009


Referred To: Chief Pat O' Connor Referred By: Rodney Scheel


Name of Complainant: Laura Burno


Address: 1343 Veek Road Telephone No: 873-8656


Nature of Complaint, Concern or Request for Service


Department Head Signature:
S/ Patrick O’Connor


Ms. Burno is concerned about left turns out of the downtown Post Office location. She is
concerned about limited visibility to the east even if left turns are restricted from this
driveway. She would appreciate a call to discuss specifics with Chief O' Connor.


Name of staff handling complaint:
Pat O’Connor


CC:


Follow-up letter required by the Clerk


Time Complaint Received: 10:50 a.m.

Resolution

I spoke with Rick at the Post Office and he agreed left turns were problematic from the
driveway. He agreed to post a sign if we could provide him with one. He will also be
repainting the right trn arrow on the pavement.


I left a voice mail for the complainant advising her of same and my contact information if she
had any more questions.


Put on public Safety Agenda for discussion of advisory sign.

ll Receptionist. Thank you.


Date:
07-07-09


Date:
07-07-09

Follow-up letter sent/phone call to Complainant by Department: X  Yes  No

\Local
’s Dep

Settings\Temporary Internet Files\OLKAB\No
artment:  Yes X No





